 NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Emergency Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held in the Queen’s Hall, Narberth, on Friday 20th March 2015.

PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
S Rees, E Feetham, J Griffiths, R Platt and E Rogers.

308/15
TOWN HALL:  
The Clerk informed members that whilst preparing the Town Hall for painting, the Contractor had noticed that the render on the back wall and the two returns had “popped.”  Due to the potential danger, the Clerk asked four builders – (Adrian Phillips, Peter Price, A & V Builders and Ieuan Griffiths) to take a look at this and to give a quote for the necessary work.  The Clerk was informed by one builder that water had got in behind the render via the large crack going down the wall and that moss was growing inside.  Only two builders had provided the Clerk with a quote and of these only one was able to carry out the work.  The third builder stated that it was too big a job for him as he had a lot of work on and the Clerk did not hear back from the fourth.  Members discussed this and Cllr Griffiths stated that he would contact Morris & Phillips to see if they would quote for the work and to find out the timescale if they are interested. 



IT WAS RESOLVED that Cllr Griffiths would let the Clerk know the response from Morris & Phillips and if the quote is not competitive, or if the timescale for the work is not suitable, the Clerk is to award the Contract to A & V Builders who can commence the work within a couple of days of being given the Contract. 
Signed ……………………………………….
Date ………………………..
                                 Mayor
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